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June 9, 2025 

To: MassCEC 

Attn: School Bus Deployment Program 

Subject: Letter of Commitment 

Dear Grant Administrators: 

Lincoln Public Schools is pleased to submit this letter of commitment in support of 

Doherty’s Garage, Inc. as part of the MassCEC School Bus Fleet Deployment Program. 

The School Committee recently worked with Doherty’s to amend our transportation 

contract to enable the electrification of school buses. We are committed to supporting 

Doherty’s efforts to pursue grants and implement electric school buses, provided that all 

terms of the existing contract—particularly cost—remain unchanged. 

We appreciate Doherty’s leadership in advancing cleaner, healthier student transportation 

and are proud to support this initiative. 

Sincerely, 

Matina Madrick, Chair 
Lincoln School Committee 



Electric School Bus Initiative
Progress towards better student transportation

Key Preparations: 

▪ Confirm real world performance and reliability with a “demo” e-bus (pictured)

▪ Planning for adequate charging infrastructure to support eventual buses

▪ Ongoing: Preliminary design and engineering for 161 Lincoln Rd (the Garage)

▪ Next Steps: Formal permitting process with Town & Eversource

▪ Apply for all eligible State grants to mitigate federal EPA uncertainty

▪ Awaiting results for MassDEP DERA Program and the MassCEC “V2X” 
Program

▪ Evaluating the new MassCEC School Bus Deployment program (next page)

No additional commitments or cost to Lincoln Public Schools



MassCEC School Bus Deployment Grant
Doherty’s is requesting a Letter of Commitment to apply for this flexible State funding source. 

Key details include:

▪ The grant will provide up to $2.5M for applicants to electrify a “significant portion of their existing fleet”

▪ Funds can be used for buses and charging infrastructure

▪ Award can be combined with Federal EPA funds if they materialize

▪ Middlesex County applications will have preference for poor air quality

▪ Recommend applying for between 4 and 6 buses 

▪ Doherty’s, as the applicant, is wholly responsible for all costs and grant reporting

▪ No additional commitments or costs to Lincoln Public Schools; all provisions are included in Amendment 1 of our 
contract

▪ The application requires a “site plan”. Doherty’s is currently planning to submit existing materials for the Garage at 
161 Lincoln Rd

▪ Applications due June 13th with awards expected June 30th 

No additional commitments or cost to Lincoln Public Schools



Parry Graham, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

Lincoln Public Schools 
BALLFIELD ROAD 

LINCOLN, MA 01773 
781-259-9409 • FAX: 781-259-9246

pgraharn@lincnet.org 

June 6, 2025 

Mitchell Family Charitable Trust 
Ken and Tara Mitchell 
67 Sandy Pond Road 
Lincoln, MA 01773 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell, 

On behalf of the Lincoln School Committee and the Lincoln Public Schools, please accept 
our thanks and gratitude for your generous donation of $1,000.00 to the Lincoln 
Scholarship Fund. 

Thank you for thinking of the Lincoln Public Schools and for your support of our students 
and their families. 

Lincoln Public Schools is a 501c3 tax-exempt organization. No goods or services were 
provided in exchange for this contribution. 

Sincerely, 

�� 
Parry Graham, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

Copy: School Committee 
Angela Wang 
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